

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA  
+ + + + +  
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD  
+ + + + +  
MEETING

IN THE MATTER OF:                         :  
   :  
LEGAL AGENDA                                :  
LICENSING AGENDA                           :  
CANCELLATION AGENDA                     :  
INVESTIGATIVE AGENDA                    :  
APPLICATION DECISIONS                    :

Wednesday  
September 30, 2020

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board  
met via WebEx videoconference, Chairperson  
Donovan W. Anderson presiding.

**PRESENT:**

DONOVAN W. ANDERSON, Chairperson  
BOBBY CATO, JR., Member  
RAFI ALIYA CROCKETT, Member  
EDWARD S. GRANDIS, Member  
JENI HANSEN, Member  
JAMES SHORT, JR., Member  
REMA WAHABZADAH, Member

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 12:12 p.m.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. So  
4 we now turn to the Board, that concludes the  
5 Board's calendar for the day, so the Board will  
6 now do our legal agenda. All right.

7 The first matter on our legal agenda  
8 is a review of an offer and compromise in lieu of  
9 a hearing dated September 14, 2020 for Case No.  
10 18-CMP-000228, Flash, license number 105774. Mr.  
11 Grandis has -- will recuse himself for  
12 participation in this OIC.

13 The terms of the OIC is as follows.  
14 The District of Columbia, jointly with the  
15 licensee, submits this offer and compromise to  
16 the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board, as  
17 authorized by 23 DCMR Section 1604.5 for approval  
18 by the Board.

19 The parties understand that if the Board  
20 approves the OIC, this case will be -- will  
21 conclude, and any scheduled show cause hearing  
22 will be vacated. Respondent will be obligated to  
23 abide by the terms of the OIC, a fine,  
24 suspension, both, or other terms shown below.

25 If the Board doesn't approve the OIC,

1 the matter will be continued to the schedule show  
2 cause hearing, currently not set. The respondent  
3 has been advised that there is no obligation  
4 directed in the OIC.

5 Respondent has been advised through  
6 service of the notice of status hearing and show  
7 cause hearing that at a show cause hearing,  
8 respondent may be represented by legal counsel,  
9 have subpoenas issued to require the productions  
10 of witnesses and evidence, produce witnesses,  
11 evidence, cross examine witnesses, and apply to  
12 the Board for a qualified interpreter. The terms  
13 are as follows.

14 Charge 1, failure to provide music at  
15 an event in violation of 23 DCMR, I'm sorry, the  
16 failure to provide food at an event in violation  
17 of 23 DCMR Section 2000.1, set through authority  
18 D.C. Code Section 823A1. This matter -- this  
19 charge is dismissed.

20 Charge 2, no ABC manager or owner on  
21 duty during an event in violation of 23 DCMR  
22 Section 2000.2, set through authority D.C.  
23 Official Code Section 823A1. The fine is a fine  
24 of \$250, to be paid in 90 days, or the fine will  
25 be suspended until payment is made.

1 I make a motion that we accept this  
2 OIC. Is there a second?

3 MEMBER CATO: Second.

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. I  
6 believe that Mr. Cato and Mr. Short has seconded  
7 the motion. We'll now have a roll call vote on  
8 the motion that has been properly seconded. Mr.  
9 Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

22 Anderson? I agree. The matter passes, 6-1-0,

23 with Mister, 6-0-1, with Mr. Grandis not

24 participating in this matter.

25 All right. The next matter on our, on

1 our legal agenda is the review of a settlement  
2 agreement dated September, dated July 9th, 2020,  
3 filed by ANC 3F and Squash Club, D.C., license  
4 number 116969.

5 I make a motion that we accept this  
6 agreement, approve this agreement. Is there a  
7 second?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
9 seconds.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
11 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
12 call vote of the motion that has been properly  
13 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

18 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

19 I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

24 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

3 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

4 The next matter on our legal agenda is  
5 a review of correspondence and resolution dated  
6 September 21st, 2020, filed by Advisory  
7 Neighborhood Commission 2B, Chair Daniel Warwick,  
8 encourage -- excuse me, encouraging the extension  
9 of the D.C. Streatery Program beyond October 24,  
10 2020. This is an FYI for the Board.

11 The next matter on our legal agenda is  
12 a review of a request to accept protest, dated  
13 September 20th, 2020, filed by Queens Chapel  
14 Civic Association in the Cheers Wine & Spirits  
15 matter, license number 116859.

16 I make a motion that we refer this  
17 back to legal. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
19 seconds.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
21 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
22 call vote before us on, a roll call vote on the  
23 motion that has been properly seconded by Ms.  
24 Crockett. Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

4 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

5 I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

14 Anderson? I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

15 The next matter on our legal agenda is  
16 a review of the suspension of on-premises alcohol  
17 sales and consumption due to public emergency  
18 notice of seventh emergency rule making.

19 I make a motion that we approve this  
20 request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
23 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
24 call vote on that then. Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

4 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

5 I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

14 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

15 The next matter on our legal agenda is  
16 a review of additional -- addition of outdoor  
17 seating on public and private space notice of  
18 fourth emergency rule making.

19 I make a motion that we approve this  
20 request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Ms. Wahabzadah  
22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah  
24 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
25 call vote of the motion that has been properly



1 seconded. Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

7 I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

16 Anderson? I agree. The matter therefore passes  
17 7-0-0.

18 All right. We now move to our  
19 licensing agenda, and the first matter on our  
20 licensing agenda, it's a, it's a review a request  
21 to remove license from Safekeeping to reopen on  
22 or about October 20, 2020. This is for the Hotel  
23 Madera, license number 115191.

24 I make a motion that we refer this  
25 matter back to licensing. Is there a second?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato  
3 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
4 call vote in the motion that has been properly  
5 seconded by Mr. Cato. Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

10 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

11 I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

20 Anderson? I agree. The matter therefore passes  
21 7-0-0.

22 The next matter on our licensing  
23 agenda is a review of application of Safekeeping  
24 of License. This is for B2, license number  
25 089499.

1 I make a motion that we grant this  
2 request through March 31, 2021. Is there a  
3 second?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato has  
6 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
7 call vote in the motion that has been properly  
8 seconded by Mr. Cato. Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

13 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

14 I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

23 Anderson? I agree. The matter therefore passes

24 7-0-0.

25 The next matter on licensing agenda is

1 a review of request for Safekeeping of License.  
2 This is from Grace Street Coffee Roasters,  
3 license number 106064.

4 I make a motion that we approve this  
5 request through March 31, 2021. Is there a  
6 second?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will  
8 second.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has  
10 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call vote  
11 in the motion that has been properly seconded by  
12 Mr. Grandis. Mr. Short?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

17 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

18 I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

23 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

2 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

3 The next matter is to review a request  
4 to extend Safekeeping of License from  
5 FreshDirect, license number 104699.

6 I make a motion that we approve this  
7 request through March 31st, 2021. Is there a  
8 second?

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett  
11 seconds.

12 MEMBER CATO: Oh.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
14 and Mr. Cato have seconded the motion. We will  
15 now have a roll call vote on the motion. Mr.  
16 Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

22 I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: I don't agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: The matter  
6 therefore passes 6-1, with Mr. Grandis voting in  
7 disapproval.

8 The next matter on our licensing  
9 agenda is a review of request to extend  
10 Safekeeping of License from, to be determined,  
11 formerly SLK 6, LLC, license number 108135.

12 And I make a motion that we grant this  
13 request through March 31st, 2021. Is there a  
14 second?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
16 seconds.

17 MEMBER CATO: Second.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
19 has seconded the motion, along with Mr. Cato. We  
20 will now have a roll call vote of the motion.  
21 Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

1 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

2 I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I don't  
11 agree. I don't agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?  
13 I agree. The matter passes 6-1, with Mr. Grandis  
14 in opposition.

15 The next matter on our licensing  
16 agenda is a review letter requesting to remove  
17 entertainment endorsement from license and adjust  
18 annual payment invoice. This is for, from ANXO  
19 Cidery & Tasting Room, license number 102866.

20 I make a motion that we approve this  
21 request. Is there a second?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
24 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
25 call vote on the motion that has been properly

1 seconded by Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

7 I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis agrees.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

16 I agree. The matter passed 7-0-0.

17 All right. We now move to our  
18 cancellation agenda. The ABC Board will be  
19 canceling the license of, the following license  
20 for the reasons outlined below. Aramark  
21 Educational Services, license number 082175. The  
22 license require -- requests cancellation.

23 I make a motion that the ABC Board  
24 cancels this license. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will



1 second.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has  
3 seconded the motion, along with Ms. Crockett. We  
4 will now have a roll call vote of the motion.  
5 Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

10 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

11 I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis agrees.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

20 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

21 The next matter is Mai Thai, license  
22 number 074176. The licensee requests  
23 cancellation. So I make a motion we cancel the  
24 license. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis seconds.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short and  
3 Mr. Cato, and I guess Mr. Grandis has seconded  
4 the motion. So we'll have a roll call vote --

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Mr. Cato didn't  
6 second that motion.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm sorry,  
8 what?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: It wasn't Mr. Cato.

10 MEMBER CATO: It wasn't me.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. So  
12 it was Mr. Grandis. It was Mr. Grandis and whom?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short and  
15 Mr. Grandis. Okay. All right. We'll have a  
16 roll call vote. Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

22 I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis agrees.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

6 I agree. The matter therefore passed 7-0-0.

7 The next request is from Catch 22,  
8 license number 111880. The licensee requests  
9 cancellation. I therefore make a motion that we  
10 cancel this license. Is there a second?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
12 seconds.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
14 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
15 call vote of the motion that has been properly  
16 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

22 I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis agrees.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

6 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

7 The next matter is a request from

8 Tiralark Wines, license number 107913. The

9 request by the licensee is to cancel its license.

10 I make a motion that we, that ABC Board therefore

11 cancels the license. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato

14 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call

15 vote of the motion that has been properly

16 seconded by Mr. Cato. Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

22 I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

6 I agree. The matter therefore passed 7-0-0.

7 We now move to our docket, and the  
8 first request on our docket is a request from  
9 Rocket Bar, license number 074970 for a game of  
10 skill application, Dragon's Ascent. I make a  
11 motion that we approve this request. Is there a  
12 second?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
14 seconds.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Crockett  
16 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
17 call vote in the motion that has been properly  
18 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

24 I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

8 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

9 The next request has been made by  
10 Board Room, license number 088106. This is for a  
11 game of skill application, Dragon's Ascent. I  
12 make a motion that we approve this request. Is  
13 there a second?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
15 seconds.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
17 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
18 call vote. Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

24 I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

8 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

9 The next matter is the request from  
10 Anejo Bar & Grill, license number 116070. This  
11 is a game of skill application, Dragon's Ascent.  
12 I make a motion that we approve this request. Is  
13 there a second?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
15 seconds.

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds. Oh.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
18 has seconded the motion, along with, along with  
19 Mister -- I'm sorry, who was that?

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Cato.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

22 We'll now have a roll call vote on the motion  
23 before us. Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

4 I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

13 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

14 The next request is a request from

15 Flavors of India Marshall's Bar, license number

16 091022. This is a, for a game of skill

17 application, Dragon's Ascent. I make a motion

18 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has

21 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call

22 vote in the motion that has been properly

23 seconded. Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?



1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

4 I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis agrees.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

13 Anderson? I agree. The matter therefore passes

14 7-0-0.

15 The next request is a request made by

16 O'Daly's Restaurant, license number 097025. This

17 is for a game of skill application, Dragon's

18 Ascent. I make a motion that we approve this

19 request. Is there a second?

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

21 seconds.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

23 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll

24 call vote in the motion that has been properly

25 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

6 I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

15 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

16 The next request is a request made by

17 Abunai Poke Restaurant, license number 109347.

18 This is, again, for a game of skill application,

19 Dragon's Ascent. I make a motion that we approve

20 this request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has

23 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call

24 vote of the motion that has been properly

25 seconded by Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

6 I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

15 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

16 The next matter on our docket is a  
17 request from Players Club, license number 108190.  
18 This is for a game of skill application, Dragon's  
19 Ascent. I make a motion that we approve this  
20 request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
24 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
25 call vote in the motion. Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

6 I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

15 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

16 The next matter is a request from  
17 Union Pub, license number 022105 for a game of  
18 skill application, Dragon's Ascent. I make a  
19 motion that we approve this request. Is there a  
20 second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

24 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll

25 call vote in the motion. Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

6 I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis agrees.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

15 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

16 The next request is a request made by  
17 HomeSlyce, license number 107912. This is for a  
18 game of skill application, Dragon's Ascent. I  
19 make a motion that we approve this request. Is  
20 there a second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
24 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
25 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

6 I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

15 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

16 The next matter is a request from  
17 Atomic Billiards, license number 019007 for a  
18 game of skill application, Dragon's Ascent. I  
19 make a motion that we approve this request. Is  
20 there a second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
24 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
25 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

6 I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

9 agree. Mr. Short, can you mute yourself, please?

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I think we're  
11 at Mr. Grandis?

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

14 MEMBER HANSEN: I agree also.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. And  
16 Mr. Anderson? I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

17 I know it's a long day, and it's  
18 draining, so I just want to remind all Board  
19 Members, please mute yourself. Only unmute  
20 yourself when you are speaking, please. I  
21 appreciate that. We're coming to the end of our  
22 agenda.

23 The next matter on our agenda is a, is  
24 a request from L8, license number 099695. This  
25 is a trade name application. The new name will

1 be Poppy. I make a motion that we approve this  
2 request. Is there a second?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
5 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
6 vote on the motion that has been properly  
7 seconded by Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

12 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

13 I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis agrees.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

22 I agree. The matter passed 7-0-0.

23 The next request is a request made by

24 Via, license number 113236. This is trade name

25 change application, Via Ghibelina. I make a



1 motion that we approve this request. Is there a  
2 second?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
4 seconds.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
6 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
7 call vote on the motion before us. Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

12 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

13 I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

22 Anderson? I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

23 The next matter is a request from  
24 Fresh Farm Parks at Walter Reed Hospital. This  
25 is a request for a farmer's market Class K

1 license application. I make a motion that we  
2 approve this request. Is there a second?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
5 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
6 vote on the motion that has been properly  
7 seconded by Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

12 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

13 I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

22 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

23 The next request is a request from  
24 Timothy Boggess, license import number 20-IMP-  
25 00022. This is a personal importation permit

1 application. I make a motion that we grant this  
2 request. Is there a second?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
5 seconds.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Both Mr. Cato  
7 and Ms. Crockett have seconded the motion. We'll  
8 now have a roll call vote on the motion that has  
9 been properly seconded. Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.  
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

24 Anderson? I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

25 The next request is a request from to

1 be determined, formerly Tenley Grill, license  
2 number 117245. This is a transfer with sale into  
3 Safekeeping application. I make a motion that we  
4 approve this request. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
6 seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
8 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
9 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.  
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis agrees.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

24 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

25 The next request is a request made by

1 El Migueleno Bar & Grill, license number 116084.  
2 This is a transfer without sale application. I  
3 make a motion that we approve this request. Is  
4 there a second?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
7 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
8 vote on the motion that has been properly  
9 seconded by Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

24 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

25 The next request is made by Yardbird

1 Southern Table & Bar, license number 116575.

2 This is a new ABC license application. I make a  
3 motion that we approve this request. Is there a  
4 second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
6 seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
8 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
9 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.  
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

24 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

25 The next request is a request from

1 Yang's Market, license number 116836. This is  
2 transfer without sale application. I make a  
3 motion that we approve this request. Is there a  
4 second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
6 seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
8 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
9 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.  
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

24 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

25 The next request is a request from to

1 be determined, license number 117125. This is a  
2 transfer with sale into Safekeeping application.  
3 I make a motion that we approve this request. Is  
4 there a second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
6 seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
8 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
9 call vote in the motion that has been properly  
10 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

15 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.  
16 I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?  
25 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.



1                   The next request is a request made by  
2 TG Cigars, license number 097774. This is  
3 transfer to a new location application. I make a  
4 motion that we approve this request. Is there a  
5 second?

6                   MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
7 seconds.

8                   MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

9                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. Mr.  
10 Grandis has seconded the motion, and I'm not  
11 quite sure who else. Who else seconded the  
12 motion?

13                   MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett.

14                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Ms.  
15 Crockett has seconded the motion. We'll now have  
16 a roll call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

17                   MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

18                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

19                   MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

20                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

21                   MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

22 I agree.

23                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24                   MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

6 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

7 The next request is a request from TG  
8 Cigars, license number 097774. This is  
9 entertainment endorsement application. I make a  
10 motion that we approve this request. Is there a  
11 second?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
13 seconds.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
15 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
16 call vote on the motion that has been properly  
17 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

22 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

23 I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

7 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

8 The next request is a request made by  
9 Cambria Hotel Washington, D.C. Capitol, license  
10 number 116860. This was a, this was a new ABC  
11 Board application, so the, this vote is for the  
12 Board to rescind our previous approval on  
13 September 23rd, 2020.

14 I make a motion that the Board vote to  
15 rescind its previous vote to approve from August  
16 23rd -- I'm sorry, from September 23rd, 2020. Is  
17 there a second?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
20 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
21 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

1 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

2 I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson?

11 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

12 The next request is a request made

13 from Luna Restaurant, license number 112282.

14 This was for a game of skill application,

15 Dragon's Ascent. The vote we're having today is

16 -- I'm asking the Board to rescind its approval

17 from September 23rd, 2020. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

19 seconds.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

21 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll

22 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

3 I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

12 Anderson? I agree. The matter therefore passes

13 7-0-0.

14 The next request is a request made  
15 from Cleveland Park Bar & Grill, license number  
16 073821. This was also for a game of skill  
17 application, Dragon's Ascent, and the purpose of  
18 this vote is for the Board to rescind its  
19 decision on September 23rd, 2020, approving this  
20 request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
23 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
24 vote on the motion that has been properly  
25 seconded by Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

6 I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

15 Anderson? I agree. The matter therefore passes

16 7-0-0.

17 The next request is a request made by  
18 Fat Pete's BBQ, license number 095574. This is,  
19 this was for a game of skill application,  
20 Dragon's Ascent. Our vote today is to rescind  
21 our decision from September 23rd, 2020, approving  
22 this endorsement on their application.

23 So I make a -- I make a motion that  
24 the Board rescind its decision from September  
25 23rd, approving this endorsement. Is there a

1 second?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Both Ms.

5 Crockett and Mr. Grandis have seconded the  
6 motion. We'll now have a roll call vote on the  
7 motion. Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

12 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

13 I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

22 Anderson? I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

23 We have come to the end of our  
24 schedule agenda for the day, and if there are no  
25 further questions, I will now close our meeting.

1 All right. As Chairperson of the  
2 Alcoholic Beverage Control Board, Alcoholic  
3 Beverage Control Board for the District of  
4 Columbia, in accordance with Title 3 Chapter 405  
5 Office of Open Government, I move that ABC Board  
6 hold a close meeting on September, on October  
7 7th, 2020 for the purpose of discussing and  
8 hearing reports concerning ongoing our planned  
9 investigation of alleged criminal or civil  
10 misconduct, or violations of law or regulation,  
11 and seeking legal advice from our legal, excuse  
12 me, legal counsel on the Board's investigative  
13 agenda, legal agenda, and licensing agenda for  
14 October 7th, 2020, as published in D.C. Register  
15 on October 2nd, 2020. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has  
18 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
19 vote on the motion that has been properly  
20 seconded by Mr. Grandis. Mr. Short?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mister -- I'm  
25 sorry, Ms. Wahabzadah?



1 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah.

2 I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

11 Anderson? I agree. As it appears that the

12 motion has passed, I hereby give notice that the

13 ABC Board will hold this aforementioned closed

14 meeting pursuant to the Open Meetings Act.

15 Notice will also be posted on the ABC Board

16 hearing room bulletin board, placed on electronic

17 calendar on ABRA's website, and published in D.C.

18 Register as soon as possible.

19 I would like to thank each and every

20 member for their attention today, and we are

21 adjourned from our public session, and the Board

22 will return to our executive session. Thank you

23 very much. All right.

24 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter

25 went off the record at 12:54 p.m.)

**A**

**ABC** 3:20 16:18,23  
20:10 38:2 43:10 48:5  
49:13,15  
**abide** 2:23  
**above-entitled** 49:24  
**ABRA's** 49:17  
**Abunai** 26:17  
**accept** 4:1 5:5 6:12  
**Act** 49:14  
**addition** 8:16  
**additional** 8:16  
**adjourned** 49:21  
**adjust** 15:17  
**advice** 48:11  
**advised** 3:3,5  
**Advisory** 6:6  
**mentioned** 49:13  
**agenda** 1:6,6,7,7 2:6,7  
5:1 6:4,11 7:15 8:15  
9:19,20 10:23 11:25  
14:9 15:16 16:18  
31:22,23 47:24 48:13  
48:13,13  
**agreement** 5:2,6,6  
**agrees** 16:14 17:18  
19:4 20:4 25:11 29:13  
32:20 36:22  
**alcohol** 7:16  
**Alcoholic** 1:2,11 2:16  
48:2,2  
**ALIYA** 1:16  
**alleged** 48:9  
**ANC** 5:3  
**Anejo** 23:10  
**annual** 15:18  
**ANXO** 15:18  
**appears** 49:11  
**application** 1:8 10:23  
21:10 22:11 23:11  
24:17 25:17 26:18  
27:18 28:18 29:18  
30:18 31:25 32:25  
34:1 35:1 36:3 37:2  
38:2 39:2 40:2 41:3  
42:9 43:11 44:14  
45:17 46:19,22  
**apply** 3:11  
**appreciate** 31:21  
**approval** 2:17 43:12  
44:16  
**approve** 2:25 5:6 7:19  
8:19 12:4 13:6 15:20  
21:11 22:12 23:12  
24:18 25:18 26:19  
27:19 28:19 29:19  
30:19 32:1 33:1 34:2  
36:4 37:3 38:3 39:3

40:3 41:4 42:10 43:15  
**approves** 2:20  
**approving** 45:19 46:21  
46:25  
**Aramark** 16:20  
**Ascent** 21:10 22:11  
23:11 24:17 25:18  
26:19 27:19 28:18  
29:18 30:18 44:15  
45:17 46:20  
**asking** 44:16  
**Association** 6:14  
**Atomic** 30:17  
**attention** 49:20  
**August** 43:15  
**authority** 3:17,22  
**authorized** 2:17

**B**

**B2** 10:24  
**back** 6:17 9:25  
**Bar** 21:9 23:10 24:15  
37:1 38:1 45:15  
**BBQ** 46:18  
**believe** 4:6  
**Beverage** 1:2,11 2:16  
48:2,3  
**beyond** 6:9  
**Billiards** 30:17  
**board** 1:2,11 2:4,5,16  
2:18,19,25 3:12 6:10  
16:18,23 20:10 22:10  
31:18 43:11,12,14  
44:16 45:18 46:24  
48:2,3,5 49:13,15,16  
49:21  
**Board's** 2:5 48:12  
**Bobby** 1:15 4:12 5:16  
7:2 8:2 9:4 10:1,8  
11:4,11 12:15 13:9,19  
14:24 16:4 17:8 18:19  
19:19 20:12,19 21:21  
22:21 23:16 24:1 25:1  
26:3 27:3 28:3 29:3  
30:3 31:3 32:10 33:10  
34:10 35:3,12 36:12  
37:12 38:12 39:12  
40:13 41:19 42:20  
43:24 44:25 46:3  
47:10 48:23  
**Boggess** 34:24  
**bulletin** 49:16

**C**

**calendar** 2:5 49:17  
**call** 4:7 5:12 6:22,22  
7:24 8:25 10:4 11:7  
12:10 13:15 14:20

15:25 17:4 18:4,16  
19:15 20:14 21:17  
22:18 23:22 24:21  
25:24 26:23 27:25  
28:25 29:25 30:25  
32:5 33:7 34:5 35:8  
36:9 37:7 38:9 39:9  
40:9 41:16 42:16  
43:20 44:22 45:23  
47:6 48:18  
**Cambria** 43:9  
**cancel** 17:23 19:10 20:9  
**canceled** 16:19  
**cancellation** 1:7 16:18  
16:22 17:23 19:9  
**cancel** 16:24 20:11  
**Capitol** 43:9  
**case** 2:9,20  
**Catch** 19:7  
**cause** 2:21 3:2,7,7  
**Chair** 6:7  
**change** 32:25  
**Chapel** 6:13  
**Chapter** 48:4  
**charge** 3:14,19,20  
**Cheers** 6:14  
**Cidery** 15:19  
**Cigars** 41:2 42:8  
**Civic** 6:14  
**civil** 48:9  
**Class** 33:25  
**Cleveland** 45:15  
**close** 47:25 48:6  
**closed** 49:13  
**Club** 5:3 27:17  
**Code** 3:18,23  
**Coffee** 12:2  
**Columbia** 1:1 2:14 48:4  
**come** 47:23  
**coming** 31:21  
**Commission** 6:7  
**compromise** 2:8,15  
**concerning** 48:8  
**conclude** 2:21  
**concludes** 2:4  
**consumption** 7:17  
**continued** 3:1  
**Control** 1:2,11 2:16  
48:2,3  
**correspondence** 6:5  
**counsel** 3:8 48:12  
**criminal** 48:9  
**cross** 3:11  
**currently** 3:2

**D**

**D.C** 3:18,22 5:3 6:9 43:9  
48:14 49:17

**Daniel** 6:7  
**dated** 2:9 5:2,2 6:5,12  
**day** 2:5 31:17 47:24  
**days** 3:24  
**DCMR** 2:17 3:15,17,21  
**decision** 45:19 46:21  
46:24  
**DECISIONS** 1:8  
**determined** 14:10 36:1  
40:1  
**directed** 3:4  
**disapproval** 14:7  
**discussing** 48:7  
**dismissed** 3:19  
**District** 1:1 2:14 48:3  
**docket** 21:7,8 27:16  
**Donovan** 1:12,15  
**Dragon's** 21:10 22:11  
23:11 24:17 25:17  
26:19 27:18 28:18  
29:18 30:18 44:15  
45:17 46:20  
**draining** 31:18  
**due** 7:17  
**duty** 3:21

**E**

**Ed** 6:1 7:12 8:12 9:14  
10:18 11:21 12:7,25  
15:10 16:14,25 17:18  
18:1 19:4 20:4 21:4  
22:6 23:6 24:11,19  
25:11 26:13 27:13  
28:13 29:13 30:13  
31:13 32:20 33:20  
34:20 35:22 36:22  
37:22 38:22 39:22  
40:23 41:8 42:4 43:5  
44:9 45:10 46:13 47:3  
47:20 48:16 49:9  
**Educational** 16:21  
**EDWARD** 1:16  
**EI** 37:1  
**electronic** 49:16  
**emergency** 7:17,18  
8:18  
**encourage** 6:8  
**encouraging** 6:8  
**endorsement** 15:17  
42:9 46:22,25  
**entertainment** 15:17  
42:9  
**event** 3:15,16,21  
**evidence** 3:10,11  
**examine** 3:11  
**excuse** 6:8 48:11  
**executive** 49:22  
**extend** 13:4 14:9

**extension** 6:8

---

**F**

**failure** 3:14,16  
**Farm** 33:24  
**farmer's** 33:25  
**Fat** 46:18  
**filed** 5:3 6:6,13  
**fine** 2:23 3:23,23,24  
**first** 2:7 9:19 21:8  
**Flash** 2:10  
**Flavors** 24:15  
**following** 16:19  
**follows** 2:13 3:13  
**food** 3:16  
**formerly** 14:11 36:1  
**fourth** 8:18  
**Fresh** 33:24  
**FreshDirect** 13:5  
**further** 47:25  
**FYI** 6:10

---

**G**

**game** 21:9 22:11 23:11  
 24:16 25:17 26:18  
 27:18 28:17 29:18  
 30:18 44:14 45:16  
 46:19  
**Ghibelina** 32:25  
**give** 49:12  
**Government** 48:5  
**Grace** 12:2  
**grant** 11:1 14:12 35:1  
**Grill** 23:10 36:1 37:1  
 45:15  
**guess** 18:3

---

**H**

**hearing** 2:9,21 3:2,6,7,7  
 48:8 49:16  
**hold** 48:6 49:13  
**HomeSlyce** 29:17  
**Hospital** 33:24  
**Hotel** 9:22 43:9

---

**I**

**import** 34:24  
**importation** 34:25  
**India** 24:15  
**interpreter** 3:12  
**investigation** 48:9  
**investigative** 1:7 48:12  
**invoice** 15:18  
**issued** 3:9

---

**J**

**JAMES** 1:17  
**Jeni** 1:17 4:20 5:24 7:10

8:10 9:12 10:16 11:19  
 12:23 14:2 15:7 16:12  
 17:16 19:2 20:2 21:2  
 22:4 23:4 24:9 25:9  
 26:11 27:11 28:11  
 29:11 30:11 32:18  
 33:18 34:18 35:20  
 36:20 37:20 38:20  
 39:20 40:21 42:2 43:3  
 44:7 45:8 46:11 47:18  
 49:7

**jointly** 2:14

**JR** 1:15,17

**July** 5:2

---

**K**

**K** 33:25

---

**L**

**L8** 31:24  
**law** 48:10  
**legal** 1:6 2:6,7 3:8 5:1  
 6:4,11,17 7:15 8:15  
 48:11,11,12,13  
**letter** 15:16  
**license** 2:10 5:3 6:15  
 9:21,23 10:24,24 12:1  
 12:3 13:4,5 14:10,11  
 15:17,19 16:19,19,21  
 16:22,24 17:21,24  
 19:8,10 20:8,9,11  
 21:9 22:10 23:10  
 24:15 25:16 26:17  
 27:17 28:17 29:17  
 30:17 31:24 32:24  
 34:1,24 36:1 37:1  
 38:1,2 39:1 40:1 41:2  
 42:8 43:9 44:13 45:15  
 46:18  
**licensee** 2:15 17:22  
 19:8 20:9  
**licensing** 1:6 9:19,20  
 9:25 10:22 11:25 14:8  
 15:15 48:13  
**lieu** 2:8  
**LLC** 14:11  
**location** 41:3  
**long** 31:17  
**Luna** 44:13

---

**M**

**Madera** 9:23  
**Mai** 17:21  
**making** 7:18 8:18  
**manager** 3:20  
**March** 11:2 12:5 13:7  
 14:13  
**market** 33:25 39:1

**Marshall's** 24:15

**matter** 1:5 2:7 3:1,18  
 4:22,24,25 6:3,4,11  
 6:15 7:14,15 8:14,15  
 9:16,19,25 10:20,22  
 11:23,25 13:2,3 14:5  
 14:8 15:13,15 16:16  
 17:20,21 19:6 20:6,7  
 21:6 22:8 23:8,9  
 24:13 25:13 26:15  
 27:15,16 28:15,16  
 29:15 30:15,16 31:16  
 31:23 32:22 33:22,23  
 34:22 35:24 36:24  
 37:24 38:24 39:24  
 40:25 42:6 43:7 44:11  
 45:12 46:15 47:22  
 49:24  
**meeting** 1:3 47:25 48:6  
 49:14  
**Meetings** 49:14  
**Members** 31:19  
**met** 1:12  
**Migueleno** 37:1  
**misconduct** 48:10  
**Mister** 4:23 23:19 48:24  
**move** 9:18 16:17 21:7  
 48:5  
**music** 3:14  
**mute** 31:9,19

---

**N**

**name** 31:25,25 32:24  
**Neighborhood** 6:7  
**new** 31:25 38:2 41:3  
 43:10  
**notice** 3:6 7:18 8:17  
 49:12,15  
**number** 2:10 5:4 6:15  
 9:23 10:24 12:3 13:5  
 14:11 15:19 16:21  
 17:22 19:8 20:8 21:9  
 22:10 23:10 24:15  
 25:16 26:17 27:17  
 28:17 29:17 30:17  
 31:24 32:24 34:24  
 36:2 37:1 38:1 39:1  
 40:1 41:2 42:8 43:10  
 44:13 45:15 46:18

---

**O**

**O'Daly's** 25:16  
**obligated** 2:22  
**obligation** 3:3  
**October** 6:9 9:22 48:6  
 48:14,15  
**offer** 2:8,15  
**Office** 48:5

**Official** 3:23  
**OIC** 2:12,13,20,23,25  
 3:4 4:2  
**on-premises** 7:16  
**ongoing** 48:8  
**Open** 48:5 49:14  
**opposition** 15:14  
**outdoor** 8:16  
**outlined** 16:20  
**owner** 3:20

---

**P**

**P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S**  
 2:1  
**p.m** 2:2 49:25  
**paid** 3:24  
**Park** 45:15  
**Parks** 33:24  
**participating** 4:24  
**participation** 2:12  
**parties** 2:19  
**passed** 16:16 19:6 21:6  
 32:22 49:12  
**passes** 4:22 6:3 7:14  
 8:14 9:16 10:20 11:23  
 13:2 14:6 15:13 17:20  
 20:6 22:8 23:8 24:13  
 25:13 26:15 27:15  
 28:15 29:15 30:15  
 31:16 33:22 34:22  
 35:24 36:24 37:24  
 38:24 39:24 40:25  
 42:6 43:7 44:11 45:12  
 46:15 47:22  
**payment** 3:25 15:18  
**permit** 34:25  
**personal** 34:25  
**Pete's** 46:18  
**placed** 49:16  
**planned** 48:8  
**Players** 27:17  
**please** 31:9,19,20  
**Poke** 26:17  
**Poppy** 32:1  
**possible** 49:18  
**posted** 49:15  
**PRESENT** 1:14  
**presiding** 1:12  
**previous** 43:12,15  
**private** 8:17  
**produce** 3:10  
**productions** 3:9  
**Program** 6:9  
**properly** 4:8 5:12 6:23  
 8:25 10:4 11:7 12:11  
 15:25 19:15 20:15  
 21:17 24:22 25:24  
 26:24 32:6 34:6 35:9

37:8 40:9 42:16 45:24  
48:19  
**protest** 6:12  
**provide** 3:14,16  
**Pub** 28:17  
**public** 7:17 8:17 49:21  
**published** 48:14 49:17  
**purpose** 45:17 48:7  
**pursuant** 49:14

---

**Q**

---

**qualified** 3:12  
**Queens** 6:13  
**questions** 47:25  
**quite** 41:11

---

**R**

---

**Rafi** 1:16 4:17 5:21 7:7  
8:7 9:9 10:13 11:16  
12:20 13:10,24 15:4  
16:9 17:13 18:24  
19:24 20:24 22:1 23:1  
24:6 25:6 26:8 27:8  
28:8 29:8 30:8 31:8  
32:15 33:15 34:15  
35:17 36:17 37:17  
38:17 39:17 40:18  
41:24 42:25 44:4 45:5  
46:8 47:15 49:4  
**reasons** 16:20  
**record** 49:25  
**recuse** 2:11  
**Reed** 33:24  
**refer** 6:16 9:24  
**Register** 48:14 49:18  
**regulation** 48:10  
**Rema** 1:18 4:14 5:18  
7:4 8:4 9:6 10:10  
11:13 12:17 13:21  
15:1 16:6 17:10 18:21  
19:21 20:21 21:23  
22:23 24:3 25:3 26:5  
27:5 28:5 29:5 30:5  
31:5 32:12 33:12  
34:12 35:14 36:14  
37:14 38:14 39:14  
40:15 41:21 42:22  
44:1 45:2 46:5 47:12  
49:1  
**remind** 31:18  
**remove** 9:21 15:16  
**reopen** 9:21  
**reports** 48:8  
**represented** 3:8  
**request** 6:12 7:20 8:20  
9:20 11:2 12:1,5 13:3  
13:7 14:9,13 15:21  
19:7 20:7,9 21:8,11

22:9,12 23:9,12 24:14  
24:14,18 25:15,15,19  
26:16,16,20 27:17,20  
28:16,19 29:16,16,19  
30:16,19 31:24 32:2  
32:23,23 33:1,23,25  
34:2,23,23 35:2,25,25  
36:4,25,25 37:3,25  
38:3,25,25 39:3,25,25  
40:3 41:1,1,4 42:7,7  
42:10 43:8,8 44:12,12  
45:14,14,20 46:17,17

**requesting** 15:16  
**requests** 16:22 17:22  
19:8  
**require** 3:9 16:22  
**rescind** 43:12,15 44:16  
45:18 46:20,24  
**resolution** 6:5  
**respondent** 2:22 3:2,5  
3:8  
**Restaurant** 25:16 26:17  
44:13  
**return** 49:22  
**review** 2:8 5:1 6:5,12  
7:16 8:16 9:20 10:23  
12:1 13:3 14:9 15:16  
**Roasters** 12:2  
**Rocket** 21:9  
**roll** 4:7 5:11 6:21,22  
7:23 8:24 10:3 11:6  
12:10 13:15 14:20  
15:24 17:4 18:4,16  
19:14 20:14 21:16  
22:17 23:22 24:21  
25:23 26:23 27:24  
28:24 29:24 30:24  
32:5 33:6 34:5 35:8  
36:8 37:7 38:8 39:8  
40:8 41:16 42:15  
43:20 44:21 45:23  
47:6 48:18

**room** 15:19 22:10 49:16  
**rule** 7:18 8:18

---

**S**

---

**S** 1:16  
**Safekeeping** 9:21 10:23  
12:1 13:4 14:10 36:3  
40:2  
**sale** 36:2 37:2 39:2 40:2  
**sales** 7:17  
**schedule** 3:1 47:24  
**scheduled** 2:21  
**seating** 8:17  
**second** 4:2,3,4 5:7 6:17  
7:20,21 8:20 9:25  
11:3 12:6,8 13:8

14:14,17 15:21,22  
16:24 17:1,24,25 18:6  
19:10 20:11 21:12  
22:13 23:13 24:18  
25:19 26:20,21 27:20  
28:20 29:20 30:20  
32:2,3 33:2 34:2,3  
35:2 36:4 37:4,5 38:4  
39:4 40:4 41:5 42:11  
43:17,18 44:17 45:20  
45:21 47:1 48:15

**seconded** 4:6,8 5:11,13  
6:21,23 7:23 8:24 9:1  
10:3,5 11:6,8 12:10  
12:11 13:14 14:19  
15:24 16:1 17:3 18:3  
19:14,16 20:14,16  
21:16,18 22:17 23:18  
24:21,23 25:23,25  
26:23,25 27:24 28:24  
29:24 30:24 32:5,7  
33:6 34:5,7 35:7,9  
36:8 37:7,9 38:8 39:8  
40:8,10 41:10,11,15  
42:15,17 43:20 44:21  
45:23,25 47:5 48:18  
48:20

**seconds** 5:9 6:19 8:22  
10:1 11:4 13:9,11  
14:16 18:1 19:12  
20:12 21:14 22:15  
23:15,16 25:21 27:22  
28:22 29:22 30:22  
33:4 35:3,5 36:6 38:6  
39:6 40:6 41:7 42:13  
44:19 47:2

**Section** 2:17 3:17,18,22  
3:23

**seeking** 48:11  
**September** 1:10 2:9 5:2  
6:6,13 43:13,16 44:17  
45:19 46:21,24 48:6

**service** 3:6  
**Services** 16:21  
**session** 49:21,22  
**set** 3:2,17,22  
**settlement** 5:1  
**seventh** 7:18  
**show** 2:21 3:1,6,7  
**shown** 2:24  
**skill** 21:10 22:11 23:11  
24:16 25:17 26:18  
27:18 28:18 29:18  
30:18 44:14 45:16  
46:19  
**SLK** 14:11  
**soon** 49:18  
**sorry** 3:15 18:7 23:19

43:16 48:25  
**Southern** 38:1  
**space** 8:17  
**speaking** 31:20  
**Spirits** 6:14  
**Squash** 5:3  
**status** 3:6  
**Streatery** 6:9  
**Street** 12:2  
**submits** 2:15  
**subpoenas** 3:9  
**suspended** 3:25  
**suspension** 2:24 7:16

---

**T**

---

**Table** 38:1  
**Tasting** 15:19  
**Tenley** 36:1  
**terms** 2:13,23,24 3:12  
**TG** 41:2 42:7  
**Thai** 17:21  
**thank** 49:19,22  
**Timothy** 34:24  
**Tiralark** 20:8  
**Title** 48:4  
**today** 44:15 46:20  
49:20  
**trade** 31:25 32:24  
**transfer** 36:2 37:2 39:2  
40:2 41:3  
**turn** 2:4

---

**U**

---

**understand** 2:19  
**Union** 28:17  
**unmute** 31:19

---

**V**

---

**vacated** 2:22  
**videoconference** 1:12  
**violation** 3:15,16,21  
**violations** 48:10  
**vote** 4:7 5:12 6:22,22  
7:24 8:25 10:4 11:7  
12:10 13:15 14:20  
15:25 17:4 18:4,16  
19:15 20:15 21:17  
22:18 23:22 24:22  
25:24 26:24 27:25  
28:25 29:25 30:25  
32:6 33:7 34:6 35:8  
36:9 37:8 38:9 39:9  
40:9 41:16 42:16  
43:11,14,15,21 44:15  
44:22 45:18,24 46:20  
47:6 48:19  
**voting** 14:6

|   |  |  |
|---|--|--|
| <b>W</b>  | <p>116860 43:10<br/> 116969 5:4<br/> 117125 40:1<br/> 117245 36:2<br/> 12:12 2:2<br/> 12:54 49:25<br/> 14 2:9<br/> 1604.5 2:17<br/> 18-CMP-000228 2:10</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>2</b></p> <hr/> <p>2 3:20<br/> 20 9:22<br/> 20-IMP- 34:24<br/> 2000.1 3:17<br/> 2000.2 3:22<br/> 2020 1:10 2:9 5:2 6:6,10<br/> 6:13 9:22 43:13,16<br/> 44:17 45:19 46:21<br/> 48:7,14,15<br/> 2021 11:2 12:5 13:7<br/> 14:13<br/> 20th 6:13<br/> 21st 6:6<br/> 22 19:7<br/> 23 2:17 3:15,17,21<br/> 23rd 43:13,16,16 44:17<br/> 45:19 46:21,25<br/> 24 6:9<br/> 250 3:24<br/> 2B 6:7<br/> 2nd 48:15</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>3</b></p> <hr/> <p>3 48:4<br/> 30 1:10<br/> 31 11:2 12:5<br/> 31st 13:7 14:13<br/> 3F 5:3</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>4</b></p> <hr/> <p>405 48:4</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>5</b></p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>6</b></p> <hr/> <p>6 14:11<br/> 6-0-1 4:23<br/> 6-1 14:6 15:13<br/> 6-1-0 4:22</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>7</b></p> <hr/> <p>7-0-0 6:3 7:14 8:14 9:17<br/> 10:21 11:24 13:2<br/> 16:16 17:20 19:6 20:6<br/> 21:6 22:8 23:8 24:13<br/> 25:14 26:15 27:15<br/> 28:15 29:15 30:15</p> | <p>31:16 32:22 33:22<br/> 34:22 35:24 36:24<br/> 37:24 38:24 39:24<br/> 40:25 42:6 43:7 44:11<br/> 45:13 46:16 47:22<br/> 7th 48:7,14</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>8</b></p> <hr/> <p>823A1 3:18,23</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>9</b></p> <hr/> <p>90 3:24<br/> 9th 5:2</p> |
| <p>W 1:12,15<br/> Walter 33:24<br/> Warwick 6:7<br/> Washington 43:9<br/> wasn't 18:9,10<br/> WebEx 1:12<br/> website 49:17<br/> Wednesday 1:9<br/> went 49:25<br/> Wine 6:14<br/> Wines 20:8<br/> witnesses 3:10,10,11</p> |  |  |
| <b>X</b>  |  |  |
| <b>Y</b>  | <p>Yang's 39:1<br/> Yardbird 37:25</p>   |  |
| <b>Z</b>  |  |  |
| <b>0</b>  | <p>00022 34:25<br/> 019007 30:17<br/> 022105 28:17<br/> 073821 45:16<br/> 074176 17:22<br/> 074970 21:9<br/> 082175 16:21<br/> 088106 22:10<br/> 089499 10:25<br/> 091022 24:16<br/> 095574 46:18<br/> 097025 25:16<br/> 097774 41:2 42:8<br/> 099695 31:24</p>  |  |
| <b>1</b>  | <p>102866 15:19<br/> 104699 13:5<br/> 105774 2:10<br/> 106064 12:3<br/> 107912 29:17<br/> 107913 20:8<br/> 108135 14:11<br/> 108190 27:17<br/> 109347 26:17<br/> 111880 19:8<br/> 112282 44:13<br/> 113236 32:24<br/> 115191 9:23<br/> 116070 23:10<br/> 116084 37:1<br/> 116575 38:1<br/> 116836 39:1<br/> 116859 6:15</p>  |  |

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda Hearing

Before: DCABRA

Date: 09-30-20

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.



-----  
Court Reporter

**NEAL R. GROSS**

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701